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GOVERNOR MUSINGS for June

us are reflecting back on what was accomplished this

year. I will sum it up very briefly -- A LOT WAS
ACCOMPLISHED THIS YEAR BY ALL ROTARIANS IN DISTRICT
6380. The mission of Rotarians to make this world a better
place for all to live in and to promote world peace and
understanding was set as our top priority this Rotary year.
Most of the tasks that we set out to accomplish could not
possibly be fully completed in one Rotary year, but each year
we make tremendous strides toward making those goals
reality for as many people as we
can. Many projects will be worked
on through several Rotary years,
but each year sees more people
receiving clean water, acquiring
sanitation skills, more schools built,
more children and adults reading
books they did not have before, and
more places torn apart by conflict
becoming centers where conflict is
being resolved. The tasks we have
pledged ourselves to take on are
huge, but this Rotary year saw
much progress and many tasks
completed, and we can be thankful
for that.

! nother Rotary year is quickly drawing to a close. All of

Outbound GSE Team and our Inbound GSE Team with
Governor Judy and Hal at the district conference in
May at the Dearborn Inn

* Polio is on the run and will very soon

be eradicated »

These thrilling words were spoken at the Rotary convention
by Dr. Bruce Aylward, the head of the Polio Eradication
Efforts for WHO. Dr. Aylward told us that a new vaccine
which kills both remaining types of polio is helping to
complete this feat. "Thanks to you Rotary for making this
happen" were the words he used several times during his
speech. There are fewer new cases being reported this year
than ever before - 99% fewer cases
than even last year. We promised the
world that we would eliminate polio
from the earth 25 years ago, and our
promise will soon be fulfilled. We still
need to continue our efforts at
fundraising to bring this mission to
its conclusion, but the end is in sight,
and we can all be proud and grateful
for this significant accomplishment.
Millions of lives will be spared
ruination from this disease, and
billions of dollars will be able to be
used for helping solve other world
problems once polio is no longer
with us.

It has been a pleasure for me to serve as district governor this year. I have enjoyed meeting so many of you when I visited your
clubs and participated in some of your very special events throughout the year. I was amazed and delighted to learn about all
the projects that every one of our clubs is doing. The numbers of fundraising events in our district is great, and the wonderful
projects that result from the monies raised by these events are astounding. Many, many thanks to all of you for the wonderful
work that you are carrying on in our Rotary clubs. I look forward to continuing on my Rotary journey in the months and years
ahead, and I know that I will be working with all of you as you continue on in your Rotary journeys.

Ask someone to become a member of your Rotary club in the very near future. You will be giving them the opportunity of a
lifetime. They will be joining an organization that is determined to make life sweeter, healthier, and safer for all humankind.

In Rotary Service,
Judy

THE FUTURE of ROTARY - and THE WORLD - IS IN OUR HANDS



Reflections on the District Conference

and International Convention
= Judy Garver

attended both the District 6380 Conference in Dearborn

and the Rotary International Convention in Montreal.
Everyone who attended spent a lot of time, effort, and dollars
to attend. Was it worth it? In my opinion, yes. I believe
everyone who attended one or both would agree with me.

I n less than two months, many District 6380 Rotarians

The district conference was held in Dearborn and was
attended by about 230 Rotarians and guests. The district
experience gives attendees an opportunity to go one level
beyond the club. We got to meet people from other clubs, we
got to learn about their fundraising efforts, and we learned
what projects they embraced. We touched on the
international level of Rotary when we heard the Youth
Exchange students tell us about their experiences this past
year. It was also great to see and hear from our Group Study
Exchange Team from District 2550 in Japan as they told us
their stories. We also heard our outbound GSE team tell us
about the experiences they had while in Japan being hosted
by District 2550. We heard great speakers, and we had
wonderful breakout sessions.

The international convention was attended by about 20,000
Rotarians and guests from all over the world. There was a
beautiful array of native dress, and one could hear a variety
of languages being spoken. Every plenary session had several
translations available. The speakers at the plenary sessions
were known all over the world, and most of us had not heard
them speak in person before. Queen Noor of Jordan and Dolly
Parton were two examples of wonderful program speakers
that we heard.

Next spring we will once again have the opportunity to attend
a district conference -- this time in Traverse City MI -- and an
international convention -- this time in New Orleans LA. Plan
your schedules so you will be able to attend both of these
events next year. You will be glad you did.

District Conference
April 29, 30 and May 1, 2011
Traverse City MI

International Convention
May 22-25, 2011
New Orleans LA

Let the Good Times Roll Again.

AN

The Rotary Leadership Institute

Great Lakes Division
m Judy Garver

our clubs to our communities and the world. The

purpose of the Rotary Leadership Institute is to assist in
improving the Rotary knowledge and leadership skills of the
future leaders of our Rotary clubs.

E xcellent leadership is the key to successful service by

Club presidents are requested to support this program by
identifying club members with leadership potential to
recommend them for participation in this program. This
program consists of three full-day parts presented over time.
The programs are presented using the facilitated discussion
method, rather than lecture. The fee includes breakfast, lunch
and training materials. The cost will vary based on location. It
is suggested the club fund participation of club members.

Any club member of any district is invited to attend any
event. Parts are to be taken sequentially. All sessions are
facilitated by certified discussion leaders, who are all Rotary
governors.

Part I covers Leadership Characteristics, Rotary Beyond the
Club, Team-Building, Rotary Foundation I, Membership
Retention, and Service Projects.

Part II covers Leadership Goal Setting, The Rotary Foundation
II, Communication SKills, Ethics-Vocational Service,
Membership Recruitment, and Analyzing Your Rotary Club.

Part III includes International Service, Effective Leadership
Strategies (double session), Rotary Opportunities,
Leadership-Public Relations, and Making a Difference.

Contacts for District 6380:

PDG Audrey Chevalier
(519) 354-1827
Achevalierl@cogeco.ca

DG Judy Garver
(248) 977-9588
Judygarver2000@yahoo.com



NOTEWORTHY NEWS - NPPC Monthly Update from the PolioPlus Division

B Amy Young ~ Senior Coordinator, PolioPlus Partners

Someone You Should Know ...

PolioPlus Staff Profile - This month we are featuring Amy Young, Senior Coordinator for the PolioPlus Partners

Program. Background/job responsibilities: Amy began her Rotary career in the Educational Programs Division, where she
spent eight years working first as a Senior Scholarship Coordinator for students pursuing studies in German-speaking
countries, and then as Resource Development Supervisor responsible for overseeing the scholarship application process. After
a 6 year absence from the organization, Amy returned to Rotary two years ago, and assumed her current role as Senior
Coordinator for the PolioPlus Partners Program. In her current position, she coordinates grants for National PolioPlus
Committee Chairs in the endemic and high-risk polio-affected countries, helping them to secure funds for their social
mobilization and surveillance needs. Amy would like you to know: “that it is a privilege to work with such a dedicated group of
Rotarians who commit so much of themselves each and every day to the cause of polio eradication.

Success Stories ~ Read about
some positive developments in
the fight against polio:
India

Bill Gates, Co-Chair of the Bill and
Melinda Gates Foundation, traveled to
the Kosi River area in May to witness
firsthand the challenges associated with
eradicating polio in this part of the
world. The Kosi River basin is
surrounded by a dozen or more
tributaries and is often submerged in
the monsoon season, making it difficult
to reach children living there. New
approaches to vaccinating the children,
including the use of better maps to
track shifting populations, more
frequent vaccination rounds, and the
use of the bivalent vaccine are having a
positive impact. As of 18 May, India is
reporting 20 polio cases this year as
compared to 43 at the same time last
year.

Pakistan

Two recently approved PolioPlus
Partners Grants will help support the
following polio eradication efforts in
Pakistan:
Cross-Border Shelters - In 2008,
Rotary approved the construction of
two cross-border shelters to be used for
immunizations at the Torkham border
crossing between Afghanistan and
Pakistan. Based on the success of that
project, Rotary has approved funding
for two more shelters at the Chaman
border crossing. One of the shelters will
be placed on the Pakistan side of the
border in the city of Killa Abdullah,
Balochistan, and the other on the
Afghanistan side in the city of
Kandahar. The shelters will be
inaugurated at a ceremony planned for
the first week of July.

Regional Pakistan Lab Upgrade - a
grant was approved to help strengthen
the work of the WHO Regional
Reference Laboratory for Polio
Eradication in Pakistan. The lab serves
as an important source for identifying
polio cases in both Pakistan and
Afghanistan, and continues to earn high
levels of recognition for its excellent
work. In addition to providing funding
for instruments and chemicals, the
grant will pay for two scientists from
the lab to travel to the Centers for
Disease Control in Atlanta for two
months of training.

Nigeria

The 19th Expert Review Committee
for Polio Eradication and Routine
Immunization in Nigeria has published
an official report from the meeting,
which was held in March 2010. The
report highlights the tremendous
progress achieved in Nigeria in the
second half of 2009 and early 2010. It
also emphasizes the need to maintain
the momentum that has been gained
from these successes, and warned
against any complacency at this critical
stage in the eradication effort. Some of
the recommendations for building on
recent successes include more
engagement with Local Government
Areas (LGAs) in the high risk areas,
more federal and state government
oversight, continued engagement with
traditional leadership, enhanced quality
of immunization activities, and
increased community mobilization.

Cote d’lvoire

President Laurent Gbagbo signed
the Kick Polio Out of Africa (KPOA) ball
on Monday, 17 May, at a ceremony
attended by many Rotarians,
representatives from WHO, UNICEF and

several governmental officials. At that
time, President Gbagbo also pledged
FCFA 20,000,000 (about US$36,000) to
The Rotary Foundation for polio
eradication activities. This is the
leader’s 3rd contribution to the effort.
He also made FCFA 10,000,000
contributions in March 2003 and March
2007.
Policy Matters
GPEI Strategic Plan Officially Unveiled
The GPEI Strategic Plan 2010-2012
was officially presented for review at
the World Health Assembly in Geneva,
Switzerland, on 17-21 May. The text
version of the plan is now available
online at the www.polioeradication.org
website.

Advocacy Awareness
The following inter-governmental
meetings scheduled to take place:

25th France-Africa Summit - Nice,
France, 31 May - France. Global Polio
Eradication Initiative Stakeholders
meeting - 18 June - WHO Director
General and UNICEF Executive Director
will co-host a meeting of an expanded
group of potential donor countries and
key polio-affected countries to
publically launch the new Strategic
Plan. Also in attendance will be
Incoming Trustee Chair Carl Wilhelm
Stenhammar and CDC Director Tom
Frieden.

G8 Summit 2010, Huntsville, Ontario,
Canada, 25-27 June 14th African Union
(AU) Summit, Entebbe, Uganda, 25-27
July - The theme of the summit is
maternal and child health and presents
an important opportunity to highlight
polio eradication as part of that
concern.



Continued from previous page: PolioPlus Division
Media Relations Corner

Kick Polio Out of Africa (KPOA) Campaign Goes Multilingual

The virtual KPOA ball is now available in languages and offers a
country ranking, where you can see which countries have the most
people “kicking the ball” to fight polio. Check it out at
http://kickpoliooutofafrica.org/map.php.

Indian Celebrity Joins “This Close” PSA Campaign

Amitabh Bachchan, an iconic figure who first gained popularity as
an Indian film star in the 1970s, has agreed to join the ranks of
celebrities and notables participating in the “This Close” Public
Service Announcement (PSA) Campaign for polio eradication. Mr.
Bachchan did the shoot for the advertisement in late May and a TV
version of the campaign is now in development.

Polio Photo Essay

Christine McNab from the Gates Foundation traveled to Kano, a
city at the epicenter of the battle against polio in Nigeria. During her
visit, she met Umar Aminu, a boy who has been infected with the polio
virus. Her photos tell the powerful story of Umar and his family’s
personal struggle against the impact of this devastating disease, and
can be seen at http://polioeradication.org.

Fundraising Focus
Rotary’s $200 Million Challenge Committee recently announced that
Rotarians have raised a total of US$125 million toward the goal!

Breanna Rose Strange
B Ginger Barrons

Fellow Rotarians,

Last month I told you the story of Breanna Rose
Strange who is a nine-year-old with dystonia.
Breanna was to have Deep Brain Stimulation Surgery
in New York and the family needed assistance with a
place to stay. Gov. Karl Milde's District 7230 really
came through for us. With the help of the New York
Rotary clubs and Rotarian Helen Stafford,
arrangements were made for her family to stay in the
Ronald McDonald House. On June 22 Breanna
underwent the successful surgery to place the
probes. She had a rough day on June 23 but as |
write, this June 24, Breanna and her family are now
at the Ronald McDonald House for a few days of
recuperation before returning home to Michigan.
This is another successful story of the power we all
have as Rotarians to make the connections that
change lives! Breanna will return to New York in July
for further treatment. Please keep her in your
prayers that her procedures may also improve the
quality of her life.

Yours in Service,
Ginger Barrons

Tips and Best Practices

istrict 6040 is a very satisfied member of the ClubRunner Network. Below are some membership retention best practices

D collected from the district's most successful clubs.

In 2008, this district transitioned from having no online database to implementing ClubRunner. PDG 2008-2009 Elizabeth
Usovicz and her executive team decided that they needed an easy to administer and update websites, along with the database

capabilities that ClubRunner provides.

"ClubRunner made a significant difference in our district’s ability to share information with our clubs and their members.
We’'re in the first phases of transition to ClubRunner, which involve encouraging district Rotarians to access the website and
training club secretaries on its database capabilities at PETS. ClubRunner has participated in Club Secretaries’ training at Show
Me PETS for the past two years. The ClubRunner Technical Support team has delivered outstanding customer service

throughout the process and made our transition a smooth one."

District 6040 successfully uses ClubRunner Modules to streamline their communications, handle routine administrative tasks
and offer club support tools and techniques on their website. Check out these best practices membership tips provided by
Randy and Leslie High - District 6040 Membership Co-Chairs, 2008-2009 - for ideas for your clubs!

their May 24 luncheon meeting at the Eastern Michigan

The Ypsilanti Rotary Club inducted two new members at

University Student Center. Club president Rick Easterbrook
introduced Larry Fitzgerald, previously a member of the Ann
Arbor Sunrise Club. Rotarian Bill Anhut introduced EMU Assoc.
Vice-President of Student Affairs, Glenna Frank Miller to the club.
Rick Easterbrook is sponsor of Larry Fitzgerald. Bill Anhut is

sponsor for Glenna Frank Miller.




Ambassador of Goodwill Award Fifth Anniversary
B James Reece

he Ambassador of Goodwill Award

(AGA) is presented to our district's

Rotarians and Rotaracts who travel to
another country at their own expense to
further the goals and objectives of Rotary.
Those traveling to other countries (excluding
Canada) to support Rotary projects, receive
Rotary training, attend Rotary conferences,
participate in Friendship Exchange visits, or
engage in other Rotary activities are eligible
for this award. Travel may include sightseeing
and other non-Rotary activities as long as an
official Rotary activity is included. Traveling
Rotary spouses and other family members are
also recognized with the Ambassador of Goodwill pin.

A little more than four years ago at the 2006 District Conference, Ann Arbor
Rotarian Phil Alexander, chair of the District Friendship Exchange Committee
(DFEC), read the names of the initial 24 recipients of the new AGA. As of now,
134 certificates have been awarded to 76 of our district's members. Six have
earned five or more, including one member who has earned ten! At present,
we are the only district that offers the AGA.

When Phil Alexander initially developed the award, he had several things in
mind. In addition to providing club and district recognition of individual
Rotarians' self-financed travel for international service activities on behalf of
Rotary, he felt that calling attention to the international activities of Rotarians
could add publicity in the media for the general public. This was consistent
with one of past RI President Carl-Wilhelm Stenhammar's key goals: to raise
public awareness of Rotary and be supportive of the Rotary International's
Global Public Image Campaign.

Also, in the longer run, it was believed that as an RI-wide program, by
recognizing the award recipients at the annual district conference, the district
could provide key information to Rotary International for strategic planning
purposes via the DFEC chairs' annual reports. This information could then be
aggregated to give a reliable measure of individual Rotarian participation in
international service activities for all of Rotary. Since the information includes
the purposes of travel, as well as the Rotary clubs, districts and countries
visited, the aggregate data could also be analyzed to provide useful feedback
on various RI programs and initiatives.

We believe that there can be a greater number of awardees every year in our
district, so we are attempting to increase the knowledge of it, including via this
article. Also, although the AGA has thus far been solely our district's award, the
plan in the near future is to get some other districts to begin offering the
award. We are delighted that, thanks to Governor Judy Garver's efforts, RI
encouraged all of its English-speaking chairs of DFECs to learn more about
AGA at the Montreal convention. After a couple of more districts have tried the
AGA, which they are certain to appreciate, then it can presented to RI for
approval. In a few years, our district will be honored by Phil's great concepts
in designing this or award when it becomes RI-wide.

Phil Alexander and the
recently revised logo

This article was prepared by Phil Alexander's successor as the district's head of
AGA, Jim Reece of the Rotary Club of Ann Arbor. Please feel free to contact Jim at
jsreece@umich.edu to learn more about AGA and how your club, as well as other
districts, could get more involved. You can also get an AGA application on the
district's website by clicking on the AGA link on the site's home page.

District 6380 Peace Initiatives
= Judy Garver

emphasis on promoting world peace

and understanding between all peoples
in Rotary. All of the Rotary Foundation
programs such as Group Study Exchange,
Peace Scholars, and Ambassadorial Scholars
support this principle. Service projects that
alleviate hunger and poverty, bring medical
help to those who need it, bring clean water
to those without it help to foster peaceful
relations amongst all people and nations.

There has always been a strong

This year a Peace Committee was
established in our district to ensure that this
core value of Rotary was fostered and
maintained through various activities and
initiatives.

Two initiatives that were started this year
were the establishment of the Rotary Peace
Communities Program in our district and the
re-installation and enhancement of the
Rotary Peace Summit website which had
been set up for the 2008 Rotary Peace
Summit held in Windsor. West Bloomfield
was declared the first District 6380 Peace
Community in June 2009, and the website is
now functional at
www.rotarypeaceproject.org

Plans are underway to have a district-wide
celebration of World Peace Day (September
23) by having a week-long series of
programs and events during that week. This
program will take place during the week
that we have our District Foundation
Celebration that concludes with the Knock It
Out of the Park Rotary celebration at
Comerica Park September 25.

The initial plan for our Peace Committee has
been that there will be a steering committee
to coordinate District Peace Initiatives. The
committee will also serve as a resource
group for clubs that wish to organize their
own community-based peace initiatives such
as the Peace Community Program. We are
hoping that each club will appoint a Peace
Champion for the club to oversee the club's
involvement in District Peace Programs and
club initiated programs.

Please contact me at
judygarver2000@yahoo.com or

(248) 977-9588 if you are interested in
joining the district committee or would like
more information about this program.



Please see the messages below sent to
Birmingham Rotarians.

The district’s simplified grant money enhanced our
ability to do good and we are grateful to have had the
opportunity to impact so many lives positively.

Thank you for your support and your willingness to
help us make a difference.

Molly A. Swart

wo messages received from our Philippino Rotarian project coordinator - Ricky Santos (Enrique 'Ricky’ G. Santos

Jr.) President Rotary Year 2006-2007

Birmingham Rotarians: You deserve a round of applause.
Check out the messages and photos from our International
Literary and Infant Mortality Project in the Philippines.

Dear Molly,

We have turned over five computer sets to Caloocan Central
Elementary School, last April 29.

Other pictures can seen in our rotary album at
http://picasaweb.google.com/rckalnorth2009.

The opening of classes of public schools will be on June 15.
We ordered the school bags and school supplies and
scheduled the distribution on June 16. We are hoping that
almost all students will be present during the day for the
evalutaion of malnourished students for our feeding project.

The computers will be properly set up on the first week of
June. Their proposed computer laboratory is still filled with
PCOS machines used during the first automated election here
in the Philippines. The computers were properly received by
the school principal Dra. Lillia Cruz. Unfortunately, the other
computers donated to them are not functioning any more.
The principal is hoping that there will be additional
computers for their computer laboratory be completed. We
will be doing computer training to both the teachers and
students as agreed during the turnover. The training will be
done by July, as soon as they are already conducting regular
classes.

If you have any questions, don't hesitate to email me. Until
the next update. We are getting a new webmaster; our club
website will be updated by June. Hoping everything is in
order. God bless and more power.

Regards,

Enrique 'Ricky' G. Santos Jr.
President, Rotary Year 2006-2007
Rotary Club of Kalookan North
www.rckalookan-north.org

Second message received - 9 June 2010:

Greetings from the Rotary Club of Kalookan North!

Last June 5, our district, RI District 3800, conducted its
annual Awards and Recognition Night. The Rotary Club of
Kalookan North was awarded as one of the 10 Most
Outstanding Clubs among the 86 clubs in the district and our
president, Pres Mike Martinez as one of the 15 Most
Outstanding Presidents. On behalf of my club, I would like to
extend our deepest gratitude for being part in our
commitment in serving the less fortunate people in Caloocan.
Your participation in our joint projects helped us to be one of
the outstanding clubs in our district. I hope that this will not
be the last time that we will be partners in our projects and
may your kind-heartedness in helping others return a
hundred-fold. God bless and more power. My regards to the
members of your Rotary Club.



Rotary Youth Leadership Awards (RYLA) 2010
B Paul Brown

Inbound, Rebound & Outbound
students promoted Rotary
Youth Exchange Program
proudly.

Ice-Breaker sessions helped get
the weekend started.

The Saturday night banquet was the largest to

vi":’;:?e] Z;::::Z‘zo date and we were blessed to have District
hear Harold World Project skits were one of the Governor Judy Gc_lr.ver, as well as Iot._s of Ridgetown
Pankrac speak highlights, presented Saturday night Rotary join us. Members with us.
regarding "The after the banquet.

FUN Factor" in life.
He was inspiring.
During Harold's

presentation a

massive group hug
was had to show

that we can include

everyone.

RYLA) conference we have had in many years was held at the Ridgetown Campus of

the University of Guelph. With a total of 119 students (as compared to 84 last year)
from schools in Chatham Kent and from the many towns around Detroit such as Ann Arbor,
Southfield, Berkley and Dexter, this was a great way to celebrate the 25th RYLA held by
District 6380 of Rotary International. In all, we had students from 32 of the more than 50
clubs in District 6380, including several of our current Rotary Exchange students. The
students stayed at the Steckley Hall residence, enjoyed the great food served in the cafeteria
at the Willson Campus Centre and hopefully made friendships with other students from all
over the world.

This year, from May 14-16, by far the biggest Rotary Youth Leadership Awards (or

The students learned about what type of leader they were, how to use these leadership Team pictures were taken and were
qualities when working with others, and they also discovered some of the valuable qualities ~ Provided to all team members as a great
that all great leaders possess. An annual highlight of every RYLA is the presentation of the memory.

group skits that tackled a world problem, such as discrimination, water conservation and

literacy, offering both an explanation of the problem and some possible solutions that could occur worldwide or back within their own
communities. As usual, the quality of the presentations made it very difficult for the judges to pick an ultimate winner. Our guest
speaker, Harold Pankrac from Chatham, presented an amazing talk about the fun factor, and how to accomplish great things while still
making it fun for all those involved. Over the course of his hour presentation, Harold received three standing ovations. As usual, many
thanks go out to the many Rotary clubs in both Chatham Kent and Michigan for sponsoring all of these great kids for a weekend that we
hope they will remember for a long time.




District 6380 Status

as of May 31, 2010

Rotary YTD 2009-10 2009-10 2009-10 2009-10 |Annual|l Annual
International Membership | Membership [ net |Foundation [ Foundation [Foundation | Foundation | Foundation| Giving| Giving
District 6380 as of Reported | gain Annual Annual Annual Restricted | Permanent| Per Per

Statistics Jun-09 to District or Giving Giving Giving Giving Fund Capita] Capita
Club SAR 31-May-10 | loss (actual) | (Club Pledge) | 31-May-10 | 31-May-10 | 31-May-10| Rank
Anchor Bay 17 18 1% - $ 2,300 | $ 100 $ -
Ann Arbor 309 310 1|$ 25077 |$ 35880 [ $ 23,416 ($ 41,378 $ 75.78
Ann Arbor Sunrise 8 0 8] $ 995 [ $ 1,100 | $ 300 $ 37.50
Ann Arbor North 31 33 2|$ 4,000 (% 3,000 ($ 2,000($ 3,000 $ 64.52
Auburn Hills 14 12 -2 $ 1,200
Berkley 25 24 1l $ 100 [ $ 2,500 $ -
Birmingham 74 74 o $ 4251 % 8,600 | $ 2,376 | $ 1,399
Blenheim 25 23 2($ 3074 |$ 3450 ($ 3398 ($ 2,049 $135.92
Bloomfield Hills 30 35 5/$ 15,300 | $ 3,105($ 3,700($ 1,130 $123.33
Brighton 66 70 4($ 5440 | % 6,900 | $ 300 |$ 3,000 $ 455
Chatham 63 60 -3[$ 5892(%$ 8875($ 1315($ 1,547 $ 20.87
Chatham Sunrise 38 41 3|$ 5289|% 3800($ 1894($ 3,355 $ 49.84
Chelsea 29 32 3 $ 2,700 $ 2,450
Clarkston 28 23 5l$ 7541 % 4500 |$ 12,368 |$ 4,550 1 $441.71
Clawson 18 17 -1{$ 2275($ 1,000 $ 2,000 $ -
Clinton Township Sunrise 11 10 -1 $ 1,050 | $ 1,200 | $ 1,400 | $ 1,000 $127.27
Davisburg 18 14 -4 $ 605 | $ 2,300 $ -
Dexter 32 35 3 $ 3,828 $ 500 | $ 1,430 $ 15.63
Dresden 22 17 5% 2613($ 1,000 $ 1,000($ 1,000 $ 45.45
Eastpointe 16 16 0Of$ 2,000($%$ - $ -
Farmington 24 23 -1{$ 3,100 | $ 3,900($ 3300($ 4871 $137.50
Ferndale 19 21 2 $ 1,900 | $ 245 |% 2421 |$% 125 $ 12.89
Fowlerville 22 27 5 $ 2,500 $ 2,000 $ -
Hartland 20 24 4 $ 1,000 ($ 1,000 $ 50.00
Howell 34 44 10| $ = $ 2,000 | $ 25($ 2,000 $ -
Lake Orion 26 28 2|$ 2,700 | $ 1,700 [$ 2575|% 2525($ 1,000 $ 99.04
Lakes Area 18 14 A% 2932 $ 2300($ 1589($ 2,110 $ 88.28
Livingston Sunrise 52 52 0] $ 6,500 | $ 5800 | $ 5400 | $ 5,225 $103.85
Lyon Area 15 16 11 $ - $ 720 | $
Milan 22 20 2| $ 300 | $ 2,200 [ $ 200 | $ 1,400 $ 9.09
Milford 30 31 1/$ 2,000 |$ 2,000 | $ 25($ 1,351 $ 0.83
Mt. Clemens 81 84 3[$ 13812 | % 8400|% 7,380|% 3,285 $ 91.11
Novi 35 38 3 $ 111 $ 5740 | $ 5,500 | $ 492 $157.14
Ortonville 14 11 3| $ = $ 500 [$ 1,000 $ 71.43
Oxford 39 35 41$ 3590 | $ 4,000 $ 1,800 $ 46.15
Pontiac 26 25 1l$ 2375 % 2,000|$ 1250(¢$ 961 $ 48.08
Richmond 33 32 -11$ 2,000 | $ 3,400 $ 2,000 $ -
Ridgetown 30 25 -5[$  3500(%$ 3,795 $ -
Rochester 93 88 -5($ 16,880 | $ 21,150 ( $ 20,000 2 $215.05
Romeo 10 10 0| $ 400 | $ 1,000 | $ 800 $ 80.00
Royal Oak 38 38 0|$ 666293 8,164 | $ 654 $ 17.21
Saline 32 32 0|$ 2710($ 2,000 | $ 300 $ 9.38
Southfield 14 10 -4 $ 200 | $ 1,500 | $ 50 $ 3.57
Sterling Heights 23 22 -1{$ 4250 $ 2,000 ($ 3365($% 2,590 $146.30
Thamesville 7 7 0 $ 900 $ -
Tilbury 21 23 2|$ 3731|$% 2,500 |$ 3921 3 $186.71
Troy 34 38 4 $ 1550 $ 1,700 | $ 450 $ 13.24
Utica-Shelby 12 15 3|]$ 1,800 % 159 |$ 2,000(|$ 2,000 $166.67
Wallaceburg 11 12 1/$ 1,000]|$ 1,000 $ -
Warren 27 25 2[$ 2025|% 2,700 $ 56 $ -
Waterford 24 26 2|$ 6,200(9% 3,600 ($ 4,245 $176.88
West Bloomfield 22 20 2($ 1,039 $ 2,100 ($ 1,100($ 3,101 $ 50.00
Ypsilanti 21 23 2 1550| $ 3,565 | $ 1,235 $ 58.81
District 6380 $ 180
District Total 1803 1803 0[$ 174593 |$ 206,568 |$ 123476 ($ 107,856 |$ 1,125

Per Capita->| $ 91.75 $ 68.48






